
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 NOVEMBER 2007 


IOS.117/07
DRAFT TRAVEL PLAN

The Head of Environmental Services (Mr Tickner) submitted report CS.96/07 containing a draft Travel Plan detailing initiatives for implementation over a three year period which had been prepared in the context of the Carlisle Renaissance Movement Strategy, the corporate aim of Cleaner, Greener, Safer Carlisle and the City Council’s Environmental Policy.

The adoption of a Travel Plan would demonstrate the City Council’s commitment to minimising the effects of the City Council’s associated transport impact.

The City Council’s Travel Plan would be about creating a culture change and not about banning cars or restricting individual freedom, but rather taking steps to promote equitable, realistic, cleaner, greener alternatives.  The essential ingredients for a successful Carlisle City Council Travel Plan were:

(a) commitment to implementing the Travel Plan throughout all levels of the City Council, including leading by example and providing adequate resources;

(b) raising awareness of the multiple benefits of a Travel Plan to individuals and the local community as well as the City Council leading by example;

(c) an emphasis on implementation, particularly practical measures and monitoring.

The Plan had an Action Plan with a range of proposed short, medium and long term measures detailing implications, environmental benefits and a timescale for implementation.

The Executive had on 19 November 2007 (EX.276/07) referred the draft Travel Plan to this Committee and the Corporate Joint Consultative Forum on 12 December 2007 for consideration with a request for feedback to the Executive.

Mr Tickner advised that within the past month the City had been awarded the Silver Excellence Award for commitment to sustainability and the Environmental Performance Manager (Ms Osborn) led the Sustainability Working Group.

Ms Osborn referred to the targets contained within the draft Travel Plan.  The Plan was a working document and Members’ input was welcomed, particularly on the more challenging aspects.

During discussion, Members raised the following observations:

(a) In December 2006, 429 staff had responded to a travel survey, 54% of which had stated that they travelled to and from work by car/van alone.  A Member felt that that percentage was in reality much higher at around 80/85%.

In response Ms Osborn advised that it was about giving people more choice (i.e. alternating between different modes) and promoting public transport.

(b) Members strongly believed that any decisions regarding staff travel/parking should apply equally to Members.

(c) A recent application for Planning Permission had included a suggested Car Club Scheme with cars being made available for hire on a pay as you go basis which was an excellent idea.

(d) If parking charges were introduced that should be done on a sliding scale according to salary.  It was, however, acknowledged that if staff/Members had paid an annual parking fee they would not then be inclined to use alternative modes of transport.  Difficulties may also be experienced by staff who had no access to bus services.

Mr Tickner commented that further discussions were required on a number of related factors e.g. essential car users were required by contract to bring a car to work each day which detracted from staff’s ability to be flexible, the charges applicable to part‑time staff, home working, etc.

(e) A Member noted that the Member target of 22% in respect of car sharing was not increased for 2010.  She believed that there was a lot of scope for Members to car share and that should be looked at in a more concrete way.  Other initiatives could include walk to work days, pedometers, etc.

(f) Analysis had shown that 10 essential car users had claimed less than 300 miles in 2005/6 and 5 casual users claimed over 3,000 miles per year.  There was therefore scope for reviewing the allocation of car user schemes.

Mr Tickner stated that there was no restriction on the type of vehicle used by essential car users, no indication of how efficient it was on fuel and outputs, nor was there any incentive to run a lower emission type of car.

(g) It was suggested that it may be timely to refer the issue of the lease car allowance to the Employment Panel for consideration.

The Scrutiny Officer indicated that she and Ms Osborn had discussed how Members could have greater input into the matter and suggested a workshop or small group of Members to consider the same.

Members had just agreed to the establishment of a Waste Management Task and Finish Group and had scheduled several workshop sessions over the coming months.  It was agreed that consideration of the matter be deferred.

Ms Osborn added that further more detailed reports on issues such as parking would be brought back to the Committee.

RESOLVED – That the comments of the Committee as detailed at (a) – (g) above be conveyed to the Executive, in particular the belief that any decisions regarding staff travel/parking should apply equally to Members.







